


same kind of those noted on the aircraft landing gear and underbelly, were noted 
on a tree that was approximately 400 feet north of where the aircraft came to final 
rest pointing in a Northwestern direction.

The left and right outboard wing sections were ripped off the aircraft and both mid 
and inboard sections of the left and right wings had large and deep lacerations 
from impact. The fuel cells were ruptured and there was a strong AV gas smell 
around the aircraft. The nose landing gear was partially collapsed. The left and 
right main landing gear had small tree brushes stuck on them, of the same king 
of the tree noted with broken limbs about 400 feet from the aircraft. Both left and 
right main landing gear doors were crushed at the leading edge. Skid marks on 
the ground indicate that the aircraft turned left 180 degrees to its final resting
after impact with the fence and concrete structure. Two of the three propeller 
blades were bent aft about mid-way from the root. The right and left upper engine 
cowl had scrapes and delamination. The pilot’s windshield was shattered. The 
entire underbelly of the aircraft was covered in and had dripped oil from the 
engine compartment all the way back to the lower tail cone. It was also noted, 
that there were leaves, matching the aforementioned tree, stuck to the oil on the 
aircraft underbelly. The engine oil dipstick was checked and it indicated no oil 
presence.

Inspectors reviewed the aircraft records on February 14, 2023. Aircraft records 
indicated that the last annual inspection was performed on October 08, 2022 by 
Don Maxwell Aviation Services Inc. Engine records indicated that the aircraft’s
turbocharger was removed, overhauled (by Main Turbo Systems Inc. CRS# 
MAMR190K ON January 30, 2023), and reinstalled with leak and operational 
checks performed satisfactory (by KNK Aviation) on February 10, 2023. Propeller 
log showed a propeller overhaul date of February 9, 2023 (by San Antonio 
Propeller CRS# DM2R773K). Fuel receipt, from Aloha Aviation in Kestrel dated 
February 12, 2023, for the amount of was provided by the pilot.





 
 

 

Michael J. Hodges 
Aviation Accident Investigator / Investigator-In-Charge 
Office of Aviation Safety, Central Regional Office  

The NTSB investigator-in-charge spoke with Richard Ball on the telephone. Richard is 
the manager of Lone Star Retrieval. Lone Star Retrieval recovered the wreckage of 
N304MA from the accident site. 
 
Richard reported that the left wing and the right wing fuel tanks were both breached 
from the impact sequence. A small amount of fuel was found in each damaged wing 
fuel tank. The airplane was not equipped with an auxiliary fuel tank or a header fuel 
tank. 
 
***Nothing Follows*** 
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February 14, 2023 

  
Subject: CEN23LA107 
  
  



 
 

 

Michael J. Hodges 
Aviation Accident Investigator / Investigator-In-Charge 
Office of Aviation Safety, Central Regional Office  

The NTSB investigator-in-charge spoke with Joe Gabe on the telephone. Joe is a flight 
instructor who works with brokers to provide training for pilots who are purchasing 
airplanes. Joe provided training for Sean Jones in N304MA.  
 
Joe reported that he flew with Sean Jones in N304MA for a few hours, per his logbook. 
Joe doesn’t really remember Sean Jones or N304MA, as he flies with a lot of different 
pilots and different airplanes every year. He does not recall having any concerns with 
Sean Jones or N304MA.  
 
***Nothing Follows*** 
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